8601 Adelphi Road College Park, Maryland 20740-6001

January 21, 1999

Thomas S. Blanton, Executive Director Kate Martin, General Counsel National Security Archive The George Washington University Gelman Library, Suite 701 2130 H Street, NW Washington, DC 20037

Dear Mr. Blanton and Ms. Martin:

Thank you for your letter of January 15, 1999 concerning the transcripts of telephone conversations of Henry Kissinger while he served as National Security Advisor and Secretary of State. As you know, this is a matter that was the subject of litigation and interagency consideration in the late 1970's and early 1980's.

We will look into this matter and promise to let you know what we learn.

Sincerely,

JOHN W. CARLIN

Arghivist of the United States